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Cherokee APT Meeting Minutes – September 19, 2012
 Cherokee School – IRC
Attendees

Board Members (29 total): Colleen Berto, Mike Borkowski, Tracy Chocol, Tammy Fiordaliso, Jeff Folker, Kim Galvin, Catherine Gildersleeve, Michelle Gramza, Kendall Haight, Mary Kay Hanlon, Catherine Harling, Connie Hollingsworth, Susan Loiacano, Kirsten Maxwell, Megan Medica, Michelle Newman, Judi Olenick, Liz Olsen, Cyncy Schacher, Holly Sheridan, Atul Shevade, Debbie Silver, Megan Stockton, Natalie Torcolese, Ellen Trager, Leanne Trela, Kim Wisneski, Desiree Witte, Jamie Wolf

Guests (16 total):  Lynn Bertram, Nancy Collins, Kirsten Collister, Sophia Koliatsis, Leila Glick, Monica Cardestam, Doug Litowitz, Vicki Chen, Nicole Korczak, James Korczak, Tara Janos, Mary Meister, Janean Sisler, Michelle Yousuf, Katy Manley, Julie Sakici

The meeting was called to order at 9:05 by President Desiree (Dez) Witte.
APT President’s Report – Desiree Witte 

· The District 67 Executive APT Board has established “Community” as the APT’s theme for this school year and has asked each school’s APT President to carry this over to their building meetings.  As a result, the meeting was opened with the following quote:

“Pull up a chair. Take a taste. Come join us. Life is endlessly delicious.” -Ruth Reichl
· Since this was the first APT meeting of the school year, each Board member (and all guests) introduced themselves and provided information as to their APT responsibility and their children’s grade(s). 

· Dez passed out a schedule of the upcoming meeting dates and provided an overview of the 2012-13 goals for the Cherokee APT (please see attached). 
· Membership is currently believed to be at 82%.  We are continuously working on improving that number.  

· Dez requested of board members that if you haven’t traded binders yet for your position with the person in your position last year to please make sure you do so soon.  She has printed out a job description from her materials for each position and has them with her.  Please contact her if you need one or are interested.

· Dez responded to an email that has been circulating regarding a change in food service at the District 67 schools.  She reiterated that there is a contract with the current provider and nothing will change as long as the current contract is in place.  If you have questions or concerns regarding the email please contact Martha Zeeman or Julie Pasinato, the Cherokee APT Food Service Representatives.
Treasurer’s Report – Lindsay Seaman

· Lindsay Seaman was unable to be at the meeting.  All financial forms (check request forms and the new tax exempt letters) were previously emailed to the Board by Colleen Berto.  President Dez Witte also handed out photocopies of the forms at this time. 

· Please send in your check request forms in a timely manner to Lindsay.

· Dez reminded everyone that the APT does NOT reimburse for taxes, so make sure to use the tax exempt letter when making purchases.
Teacher/Staff Report – Sheila Osman
· Kindergarten: Focusing on building our Kindergarten community, shapes, patterns, insects, and learning how to write our letters in Handwriting Without Tears.  We will be starting Team Read soon.

· First Grade: First grade students are getting to know each other and learning the routines and structures associated with first grade.  We are currently studying seeds during our shared reading time.  We went on a field trip to Open Lands to learn more about seeds and plants.  The students had the opportunity to play Plant Says (similar to Simon Says), take gifts of water, sunlight, soil and air to a plant friend and eat different parts of plants (carrots = roots, green beans = seeds, celery = stems, broccoli = flowers).  At the end of the month, we will begin our study of farms.  In math, we are working on skills related to measurement, counting and keeping track of data.  

· Second Grade: We are working on units 1 & 2 in the Everyday Math Curriculum.  We are focusing on reviewing place value, addition, subtraction, number lines and equivalent names for numbers.  We are aligning our current curriculum with the Common Core Standards.  In Reading we are spending some time benchmarking the students in order to develop Guided Reading groups.  We have also started Daily 5, where the students will be able to choose from Read to Self, Read to Someone, Listen to Reading, Writing and Word Work.  With Writing the focus this month is for the kids to see themselves as active members of a writing community.  They hear and discuss good writing, learn about writing practices and generate ideas by drawing, making lists and writing sentences.  We will also focus on capitalizing proper nouns and the first letter in a sentence and using punctuation at the end of a sentence.  During Social Studies the theme is communities.  We will compare and contrast the different types: urban, suburban and rural.  In Science we are taking our first field trip to Elawa Farm!  Mrs. Weaver will take her AM and PM classes on September 18th and Miss Christianson (AM) and Mrs. Lessard (PM) will go on September 19th.  

· Third Grade: The third graders are off to a great start! We spent the first few days of school getting to know each other, our classrooms, and our teachers. In reading we are reading realistic fiction stories, working with graphic organizers, and our focus skill is characters and setting. We are also learning interesting vocabulary words. In writing we are developing our writing community and our first piece will be a personal narrative. In math we are starting with a review unit, focusing on important concepts like addition and subtraction, time, data and graphing, money, and patterns. In social studies we started the year by talking about communities and creating our own “tiny towns” out of boxes and materials from home. We will be starting our Lake Forest unit and going to Market Square for a field trip in October.

· Fourth Grade: In reading students will be working on Theme 1 in our anthology, Storytown.  Lessons 1 and 2 will focus on making inferences regarding a character’s traits, motivations, and actions and how to use story structure to identify key events. Lessons 3 and 4 will focus on comparing and contrasting various events and characters in the stories. Weekly spelling and vocabulary words will be embedded within each weekly reading selection.   In vocabulary, the objective for the vocabulary words is for the students to demonstrate knowledge of word meanings, to extend the meanings of words in context, and to use word relationships to determine meaning. Vocabulary lists will be sent home on Mondays.  It is our goal, at this time, to complete the weekly assignments in class. The test will be taken in class on Friday, in a multiple-choice format.  Spelling Pre-tests will be given on Mondays and post-tests will be given in class on Fridays. Students will be sent home with their individual spelling list on Mondays. Students should practice the words in the way that best prepares them for the test on Friday.  All lists can be found on the team website. In grammar, students will begin working on identifying sentence fragments and using complete sentences. They will learn to use declarative and interrogative sentences with correct capitalization and end punctuation. They will also learn to use imperative and exclamatory sentences correctly, to write sentences using correct end punctuation, and to identify interjections. Grammar assessments will be given every Friday in a multiple-choice format.  In writing, the students will begin with Unit 1 in Being a Writer. During this four-week unit, the students begin to see themselves as contributing members of a caring writing community. They will hear and discuss examples of good writing and begin to learn about the writing practice of professional authors. They will explore prewriting techniques and write freely in their writing notebooks and with NEO2s about the things that interest them. They will learn cooperative structures that they will use throughout the year, as well as discussion prompts to help them listen and connect their comments during class discussions. Finally, they will begin conferring with one another about their writing in a caring and responsible way. In math, we are using a variety of assessments and teacher observations and we will place the students in appropriate math classes after the first unit in Everyday Mathematics. This will take place around September 24th. This first unit focuses on naming and constructing geometric figures. Math homework will be given nightly Monday through Thursday. In Social Studies, students have been learning about the 5 Themes of Geography using various trade books. We will be focusing on geography; mapping skills, learning the hemispheres, continents and oceans of the world, along with how to find latitude and longitude. Students that did not pass the initial test of the continents and oceans will be re-tested on Friday, September 21st.  
· Art: We have a student teacher, Miss Michelle Krueger, who comes to Cherokee from ISU. She is from Mundelein and went to Vernon Hills High School. She will be with us for the first 8 weeks of school, and then continues on to Deerfield Middle School for her next 8-week experience before graduating in December.  Miss Krueger is currently beginning her first projects with each grade level. In Kindergarten, the kids will be introduced to the art of Vassily Kandinsky. They will create a painting by printing layers of various textures onto paper. In first grade, the students read Where the Wild Things Are. They are learning about analogous colors and creating their own monsters showing emotion.  Second grade is happily beginning their year with clay, creating pinch pots that will be transformed into animals. Third grade is learning about the glass artist Dale Chihuly. They will create their own piece using shrinky dinks and warm or cool colors. Fourth grade is studying the Austrian artist Friedensreich Hundertwasser. They are creating landscapes using various lines and media. 
Principal’s Report – Dr. Michelle Shinn 

· Dr. Shinn thanked everyone for a great start to the school year.  The year is off to a calm start and she thanked everyone for the support.

· Dr. Shinn has set the theme of “One School, One Community” for Cherokee this year, recognizing the range of programs and opportunities and the common goals shared by them.  She has discussed this with the staff, as well.  Dr Shinn asked all in attendance at the meeting to take an index card she passed out and jot down what you think of when you think of Cherokee.  It could be a few words or several sentences.  Please turn in to her after the meeting.
· Dr. Shinn spoke about the fact that the First and Second Grade classes are being blended for some of the specials.  This was implemented from the start of the year and so far so good.  This was done in response to feedback about the Mandarin Immersion Program and provides opportunities both socially and academically for all the students.  The Kindergarten Mandarin Immersion Program is spread out this year across all three Kindergarten teachers also providing increased social and academic opportunities.

· Another change implemented this year that has also been successful to date is open seating at lunchtime (with the exception of the First Grade).  This previously was only used in Fourth Grade.  All students can now choose where they want to sit and seating isn’t mandated by class.  The reason the First Grade hasn’t switched over to open seating yet is they are a large group and are still learning to navigate the lunch room.

Committee Reports/Announcements

Art Appreciation – Kendall Haight, Liz Olsen

· Described art appreciation offering at the Room Parent meeting in early Sept, encouraging them to find    volunteers to help in the classroom.  The offerings will be similar to last year: Kindergarten-Eric Carle, First Grade-Grant Wood, Second Grade-Mexican Bark Painting, Third Grade-Frank Lloyd Wright, Fourth Grade-Matisse.
· The first art appreciation classes will be held in mid October for the 1st graders, who will study Grant Wood’s most famous painting: American Gothic.  They will create their own version of the painting using free-hand drawing and cut-outs of clothing.

Emotional Wellness – Michelle Gramza

· Kylie Klienhans is again the Cherokee Building Representative.  If parents have feedback or comments Michelle can take that information to Kylie.
· Emotional Wellness representatives from Everett, Cherokee and Sheridan met with Rebecca Leafman to get an understanding of the Emotional Wellness initiatives taking place in D67 and how they are being rolled out/utilized in each of the schools

Board of Education - Megan Stockton/Atul Shevade
· In addition to attending monthly Board of Education meetings, we will be meeting with Superintendent Simeck on four dates during the year.  We will be requesting questions/issues for these meetings at the monthly APT meetings and through the electronic newsletters from Dr. Shinn and the Cherokee Chat.  All questions will be submitted anonymously.
Communications – Colleen Berto 
· Please look at the Cherokee APT website.  Any information that you would like added please forward to Colleen Berto.

· Pictures, pictures, pictures!!  District 67 is looking for pictures to place on their website, in the Friday e-newsletters and to submit to The Lake Forester.  If anyone has pictures from a Cherokee school event or activity that they would like to share, please send them to Colleen who will get them to Janice Patterson in the District 67 offices.

Community Service-Ellen Trager, Cyncy Schacher 
· Picture Day went well.  Retake Day is October 23rd.

· We will again be planning a food drive over Thanksgiving.

· There are a lot of Box Tops that Cherokee has saved up.  Ellen Trager will speak to Dr. Shinn about what she wants to do with them.
Evening Socials - Susan Loiacano

· All the evening socials by class have been set.   Susan thanked those who have opened their homes to host the socials and encouraged everyone to attend their respective class’ event.
· Susan has communicated with each host the key responsibilities and what the APT will do to help.  Dates are being advertised in Dr. Shinn’s weekly e-news. 
· The following is the Evening Social schedule (by grade).  Please note that these events are for parents only:
· September 28: 1st Grade Social at the home of Susan and Michael Loiacano -  7:00 PM
· October 12: 3rd Grade Social at the home of Kyle Holden and David Bedrin - 7:00 PM

· October 13: Kindergarten Social at the home of Craig and Kristen Collister - 7:00 PM

· October 19: 4th Grade Social at the home of Kate and Dan Walsh - 7:00 PM

· November 2: 2nd Grade Social at the home of Anne and Mike Moyer - 7:00 PM 
Fine Arts/Visiting Author – Kim Galvin/Holly Sheridan
· Met with Executive APT Board Members for Fine Arts to discuss this year’s upcoming events.  Cherokee will have 2 Fine Arts Presentations this year as follows: Charlotte’s Web on 10/18 at 8:40 for grades K-2 and at 9:40 for grades 3&4; and Jabali African Acrobats on 2/19 at 8:40 for K-2 and 9:40 for 3&4.  
· Still awaiting details on our Visiting Author for this year.
Food Service – Julie Pasinato/Martha Zeeman
· Julie and Martha have organized lunch room helpers/milk distribution starting from the first full day of school thru the month of September.  
· When the room parents complete the volunteer sign ups, Julie and Martha will schedule from October thru the end of the school year
Membership/Directory – Kathy Shalala

· The “District 67 Student Directory” is on track to be delivered to APT members around mid-October.  It is going to print on Friday. 
· There are 253 families and 208 are APT members (82%).
Membership/New Families – Connie Hollingsworth/Tammy Fiordaliso
· The New Families Committee has been very busy with all of the back-to-school activities.

· They have planned 2 kindergarten play dates, 1-new family play date after the school walk-through, placed welcome signs at all kindergarten and new families homes, placed buddies with all new students 1st – 4th grade and arranged bus chaperones for the first two days of kindergarten and arranged rides for the chaperones were needed.
· Please drop off any “new student” signs in the lobby or school office or email Connie or Tammy if there was a mishap with the sign.
· We have planned a coffee after today’s APT meeting for all who have attended the meeting.
· We are looking at adding “bus buddies” next year to help the transition for kindergarten students riding the bus.  It was extremely difficult to find bus chaperones to ride the bus this year.
Parent Awareness – Leanne Trela/Kim Wisneski
· Met with representatives from other schools and the APT Exec Board in order to define the role of Parent Awareness.

· This year there was a new Q&A offered at DPM for incoming 5th Graders that was well-received.

· A handout was passed around for LEAD’s Parent University.  Also, on November 3rd is LEAD’s Red-Ribbon Race.
Children’s Publishing – Lindsey Anderson/Alissa Bolton
· In the process of transferring all the information/supplies from Mary Kay Hanlon.

· Publishing duties will begin in late November.

Room Parents – Jeff Folker
· Class lists were received the week before school began and time was spent marrying up those lists with folks who had volunteered to be a Room Parent back in the spring.  All room parent positions have been filled. 
· Room Parent Orientation was held on Thursday, Sept. 6th from 9:10-10:10 am in the IRC and was well attended.  Presentations were made by the following APT Committees that require parent volunteers:  Art Appreciation, TIME Zone, Publishing, Food Service, Yearbook, and Special Events.  Celebration Book Club also presented to help educate the Room Parents on this important APT service.  The Room Parent Handbook was also reviewed. 

· Jeff has created a database that details all of the Cherokee Room Parents since the 2007-08 school year.  Updating this database annually should be a requirement of all future Room Parent Coordinators.  This level of information is necessary to help select Room Parents in those situations where three or more parents have volunteered in a single classroom.
· Jeff will be following up with the Room Parents in late September to confirm that all “Parent Volunteer Opportunity Forms” have been sent out and to see if there are any issues/questions/learnings relative to assigning parent volunteer opportunities and collecting classroom contact information.  He will also collect copies of every classroom’s form to help build a library of templates, examples for future Room Parents.
Special Events-Family Picnic – Pride Haggerty/Natalie Torcolese
· Family Picnic is set for Thursday, September 20th at Northcroft Park from 4-6.  Mean Wiener will be there, as will an Ice Cream truck.
· Please keep an eye out at the end for any items that need to be cleaned up or thrown away.
Special Events-Spookfest – Kate Walsh/Carole McKeon

· Spookfest is set for Saturday, October 27thh. Price to stay at $7/child.  Party changed this year based on feedback from prior years to have K and 1st together and grades 2-4 together, (as 4th grade attendance was at its lowest in 2011). 
· We will plan to have more volunteers for the first party, as we plan to not have kindergarten escorts this year. Feedback is that the kids do not stay together and most of the parents do not know the kids as it is the start of the school year. 
· DJ contacted-DRM Entertainment.  He will also MC a game for the kids (this year will be potato sack races between the classes) with medals for the class winners.
Special Events-Winterfest – Judi Olenick/Camille Stohlgren

· Planning for Winterfest is underway, which is set to take place on Friday January 25th from 6:30 – 8:00.  The theme this year is Beach Party.
Special Events-50th Anniversary – Jeff Folker
· There will be a community reception on October 12th from 4:30-6.  Jeff is in the process of putting together the program.  It will include speakers, tours and memorabilia.
· Please take a look at the 50th Anniversary Facebook page to get more information.
Spirit Wear – Jen Lower
· Jen Worked with Kiddles, during the summer months, to prepare a Cheetah Wear school spirit line.  The options available and pricing to be consistent across the district.  There is also a 50th Anniversary shirt available for Cherokee this year.
· There was a “Cash and Carry” table at walk-through.  Also had sample sizes available for “Order Only” items.
· The current order forms and product catalog sheets have been uploaded to the school and the APT website.  
· Total Fall Cheetah Wear sales totaled about $3,300.

School Supplies – Catherine Gildersleeve
· School supplies are all in and delivery to all classrooms was done before the walk-through.  This year 165 children ordered through the school.
Spirit of 67 – Katie Ford/Jamie Wolf
· Please join and help spread awareness about the Spirit of 67.

Staff Appreciation- Megan Medica, Jennifer Goldman
· The committee organized a Back to School Lunch for the teachers, which was a success. 

· The next event will be on Curriculum Night and the committee will provide pizza for the staff.

Time Zone – Michelle Newman/Mary Kay Hanlon
· Currently planning dates with District Coordinator, Martha Avery.  Setting times and days for each school and grade.  The First Grade will begin in November.
Yearbook- Mike Borkowski

· Off to a good start.  Currently working on assembling our team.  Will then get started on training and production.
· No dates set for training yet. Mike will send an email with training dates as the month progresses.
Old Business

· None

New Business 

· None

The meeting adjourned at 10:30.   

Next APT Meeting:  

Wednesday, October 24h at 9:00 in the Cherokee IRC

Respectfully Submitted, 

Colleen Berto
Cherokee APT Secretary/Communications Director
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